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Principal’s Message 
I have attached the current price list for all current items on our school uniform list. We have our new 
school shirts in stock. Now is a great time to buy your school uniform from our school front office. 
Wearing our school uniform is not a choice, it is mandatory for all students. Research shows that when 
students proudly wear a school uniform, they feel part of the ‘team’ and display greater pride and 
confidence. We ask parents to ensure that their children are in school uniform every day. Sports uniform 
should be worn on Fridays. From 2017, our Year 6 students will be able to purchase and wear a special 
Year 6 only shirt to highlight their senior role at our school. 
All students are expected to wear a hat at school. This is a school expectation and we will not let children 
play in the sun without a hat. It is all about being safe. Students can bring a hat from home. We currently 
sell school hats for the very affordable price of $5.  
Some great news! In 2017 we will be an Early Action for Success school. A Deputy Principal has been 
appointed to our school to be the instructional leader for literacy and numeracy in Preschool to Year 2. 
We will have a very strong focus on literacy and numeracy from next year, tracking closely the progress 
of students in English and Maths. We are committed to Early Action for Success for the next four years. 
Our school’s leadership structure will change slightly. There will be a school principal, followed by the 
new deputy principal and then we will have our current two assistant principals. There are very exciting 
times ahead for both teachers and students as we engage with Early Action for Success. I will announce 
the name of our new deputy principal in the next Grapevine. 
We will be commencing the process to elect 2017 student leaders very shortly. Ms Theo and Ms Hudson 
will be leading this process. 
Stay strong and smart! 
Paul Sortwell, Principal.  

 
Upcoming Events 
Year 6 Farewell Dinner   Tuesday 29 November  Time – to be confirmed 
Year 6 Farewell Disco   Wednesday 30 November Time – to be confirmed 
Proposed Whole School Picnic Day  Wednesday 7 December Time – to be confirmed 
Preschool last day for 2016   Thursday 8 December   
School Presentation Day   Tuesday 13 December  9.30-11.30am 
Class Christmas Parties (M and SU*)  Thursday 15 December  Time – to be confirmed 
Last school day for students in 2016  Friday 16 December  8.45-3.15pm 

 
 

           

TERM 4 WEEK 7 - 21 November 2016 

M and SU: mainstream & support unit 
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